
Allegheny Mountain Region, AACA  

 

ELECTION BALLOT  

 

Election ballot is set up for  two people 
 

 

 
Please return you ballot by October 1 by mail, e-mail or you may vote 

at the annual meeting. 

 

Return to:     Scott Deno 

   135 Watson Rd. 

   State College, PA 16801 

 

E-mail nsdeds@hotmail.com your Ballot to Scott 

Please put Ballot in the subject line so it does not go to spam. 

 

 

FALL DINNER  

RESERVATIONS  

NAME_____________________________________________________ 
 

NUMBEROFADULTS @ $20.00_____________________________ 
 

NUMBEROFCHILDREN 4 - 10@$5.50_________________________ 
 

TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED________________________________________ 
 

Make check payable to Allegheny Mountain Region, AACA 
 

Mail This Reservation Form to: 
 

Ernie Romanini  

100 Skytop Lane.  

Port Matilda , PA 16870  
 

Please send your reservations no later than 

October 1, 2014 
 

DELGROSSO SHOW  

PRE-REGISTRATION FORM  
 

Name: ________________________________________________ 
 

Address: _______________________________________________ 

               _______________________________________________ 

Phone: ___________________ 
 

Make and year of car: ____________________________________ 
 

Pre-registration $8.00   Field Registration $10.00 
 

Make Ck payable to: 

Allegheny Mtn. Region AACA 
 

Mail to:  William and Jackie Forsht 

               787 Forsht Lane 

               Altoona, PA 16601 
 

RESERVATION DEADLINE September 26, 2014 

 

 

 

Ballot #1 (Vote for Four) 
 

Fred Hammer   _____ 
 

Harry Whitman  _____ 
 

Scott Deno   _____ 
 

Jeff Boring   _____ 
 

Gail Whitman   _____ 
 

MEMBER OF THE YEAR  

 

 

Please vote for the member 

you feel has done the most in 

2014 to enhance the Allegheny 

Mountain Region Car Club. 
 

_________________________ 
 

Ballot #1 (Vote for Four) 
 

Fred Hammer   _____ 
 

Harry Whitman  _____ 
 

Scott Deno   _____ 
 

Jeff Boring   _____ 
 

Gail Whitman   _____ 
 

MEMBER OF THE YEAR  

 

 

Please vote for the member 

you feel has done the most in 

2014 to enhance the Allegheny 

Mountain Region Car Club. 
 

_________________________ 
 

http://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/7/7b/Delgrossosparklogo.jpg


Muellerõs Auto 

RECYCLING & SALES INC . 

1555 Mill Run Rd 

Altoona, PA 16601 
WHY BUY NEW WHEN USED WILL DO ? 

 

          

 

1-800 -228 -8603 OR 814 -946 -1295  

 

John R. Mueller ð Owner  

J. Todd Mueller, Manager  

   

                           Office: 814-643-2024 

                       Museum 814-643-0885 

 
 

Swigart Museum  
Americaôs Oldest Automobile Museum 

 

 
Box 214 Museum Park 

Huntingdon, PA 16652 

 

 

 òROLL OFF SERVICE AVAILABLEó         òINDUSTRIAL SCRAP & RECYCLING 

 

                      
Steel & Metal Yard Incorporated 

                          SIXTH AVE. ROADǒALTOONAǒPINECROFT 

               OPEN MON.-FRI. 8AM ï 4:30 PM    SAT. 8 AM ï 11:30 AM 
ALUMINUMǒBRASSǒCOPPERǒIRONǒRADIATORSǒCASTǒSTAINLESSǒTIN 

ǅALL OTHER METALSǅ   ñBUYERS OF ALL TYPESó OF SCRAP  46 years in Business 

944 -4051  

 

         
 

                                                

                                                                    

                      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñWe have the power to move the earthò 

Vapor Loc ks  

         
                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Ralph and Gladys Kepner's  

1968 Concours Chevelle 

See story inside V.L. 

 

 

 

 

Borex Inc .  
128 Ingham Drive 

Altoona, PA 16601 

814-942-7764 

Commercial and Residential Services 

Site Preparations 

Utility Construction  

Storm Water Management Systems 

Water Truck Rental  

Dump Trucks for Hire  

Lowboy Hauling Service 

Roadway Construction 

Machining Services 

Portable Line Boring 

Bore Welding 

Milling Machine  

Radial Arm Drilling Press  

Large Drill Bit Sharpening  

Tig, Mig and Stick Welding 

 

Gladys Guyer, Editor  

11800 Guyer Rd.  

Huntingdon, PA 16652  

 

Official Publication  

ALLEGHENY MOUNTAIN REGION, AACA  

 

September - October  
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2014 OFFICERS 
President: Ernest Romanini ...................................... 100 Skytop Lane, Port Matilda, PA 16870 

.................................................................................(814) 231-2678é..exromanini@gmail.com 
 

Vice President: N. Scott Deno .................................. 135 Watson Rd. State College, PA 16870 

..................................................................................... (814) 238-4031é..nsdeds@hotmail.com 
 

Secretary: Patricia Swigart .......................................... 2101 Ellis Ave., Huntingdon, PA 16652 

................................................................................... (814) 643-1945é..pbts@pennswoods.net 
 

Treasurer: Gladys Guyer ...........................................11800 Guyer Rd. Huntingdon, PA 16652 

............................................................................. (814) 667-3796é..gladys_guyer@yahoo.com 
  

ALLEGHENY MOUNTAIN REGION BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

 2012 ï 2013 - 2014 

Jeff Boring ï 814-942-3373 ..................................................................... borexinc@gmail.com 

Charles Firmin -  814-632-5322 .......................................................................... chf2@psu.edu 

Ernest Romanini ï 814-231-2678 ....................................................... exromanini@gmail.com 

Harry Whitman ï 814-466-6695 ........................................................................ glw8@psu.edu 

2013 ï 2014 - 2015 

Pat Swigart - 814-251-2299 .................................................................... pbts@pennswoods.net 

Mickie Loy  - 814-944-2813 ........................................................................ bloy64@yahoo.com 

Randy Clemens - 814-943-8626 ...............................................................wrpclem98@aol.com 

Bill Guyer  - 814-667-3796 ............................................................... gladys_guyer@yahoo.com 

2014 ï 2015 - 2016 

Pete Searer ï 717-242-2954 ................................................................... nash3537@verizon.net 

Paula Clemens ï 814-943-8626 ................................................................wrpclem98@aol.com 

Robert Struble ï 814-355-5511 .........................................................................................  none 

Cathy Searer ï 717-242-2954 ................................................................... clsearer@verizon.net 
 

PAST PRESIDENTS OF ALLEGHENY MOUNTAIN REGION, AACA  

 

 
                                                    

PAST PRESIDENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Antique & Collector  
Vehicle Appraisals  

 

                                             

Maefield Enterprises  

 

Ron Strapel, 1842 Marengo Rd. 

Warriors Mark, PA 16877 

Phone:  814-692-5578 

E-mail: collectorcar@windstream.net 

 

  JOHNNYõS U-PULL  IT  
        

Central PAôS First 

Self Service Auto Salvage 

 
BRING YOUR OWN TOOLS  

PULL YOUR OWN PARTS 

 AND SAVE MONEY  

 

1555 Mill Run Rd.                   Open 7 days a week 
Altoona, PA 16601                Mon. ï Sat. 8 to dusk 

814-946-1295                      Sunday 12 PM to 4 PM 

 

Larrie A. Derman                                                    FAX (814)-4178 

Owner-Supervisor                                                Cell (814) 935-3815 

(814) 684-3671 

DERMAN  
FUNERAL HOME INC. 

òProfessional Service With Dignityó 
 

Pre-Need Counseling                                       1200 Lincoln Avenue 

                                                                          Tyrone, PA 16686  
  

Wynwood House  
Assisted Living Community 

At PENNS VALLEY 
 

 

Susan D. Romanini, R.N. 

Community Director 
 

www.wynwoodhouse.com 

 
122 WYNWOOD DR.  CENTRE HALL  PA   

     Tele: 814-364-9770      Cell: 814-280-3551 

 

Somewhere In Time Classics 
          A division of Village Service Center 

          Route 104 ï Penns Creek, PA 17862  

                  
                          Len Krautheim ,Owner 

                        lkrautheim@peoplepc.com                 

         
                                        

(800) 326-9976 

Cell: (570) 850-0487 
Res: (570) 837-1370 

www.villageservice.com       
 

1995-Russell Bambarger 

1996-Russell Bambarger 

1997-Stanley B. Smith, Jr. 
1998-Stanley B. Smith, Jr. 

1999-John R. OôBrien 

2000-John R. OôBrien 

2001-N. Scott Deno 

2002-N. Scott Deno 

2003-Patricia B. Swigart 

2004-Patricia B. Swigart 

2005-John R. Mueller 
2006-John R. Mueller 

2007-Nicholas Sabatino 

2008-Nicholas Sabatino 

2009-Francis P. Searer 

2010-Francis P. Searer 

2011-Bill M. Loy  

2012-Bill M. Loy  
2013-Ernest Romanini 

2014 Ernest Romanini 

 

¶ deceased 

1951-William E. Swigart, Jr.* 

1952-William E. Swigart, Jr.* 

1953-William E. Swigart, Jr.* 
1954-Stanley B. Smith* 

1955-Dr. Max Tornatore* 

1956-David T. Davis* 

1957-Leonard L. LeCrone* 

1958-Ernest L. Shank* 

1959-Chester E. Geist* 

1960-Chester E. Geist* 

1961-Paul Swartz* 
1962-Dr John C. Gourley, Jr.* 

1963-Dr John C. Gourley, Jr.* 

1964-William H. Harshbarger* 

1965-Leonard L. LeCrone* 

1966-Ferd D. Page, Jr.* 

1967-Ferd D. Page, Jr.* 

1968-Stephen Leoras* 
1969-Stephen Leoras* 

1970-Robert L. Meckley* 

1971-Dr. James K. Gordon* 

1972-Dr. James K. Gordon* 

 

 

 

 

1973-Fred P. Lockcuff* 

1974-Robert M. Struble 

1975-Robert M. Struble 
1976-Ferd D. Page, Jr.* 

1977-Stephen Leoras* 

1978-James L. Kingston* 

1979-James L. Kingston* 

1980-Larrie A. Derman 

1981-Larrie A. Derman 

1982-James F. Eichelberger* 

1983-James F. Eichelberger* 
1984-Charles Caracciolo* 

1985-Charles Caracciolo* 

1986-James Fisher 

1987-James Fisher 

1988-William Eardley* 

1989-Wiliam Eardley* 

1990-Ralph B. Grove 
1991-Ralph B. Grove 

1992-Ralph B. Grove 

1993-Ralph Hoover* 

1994-Robert M. Struble 

 

 

 

1951 ð 2014  

http://www.wynwoodhouse.com/
mailto:lkrautheim@peoplepc.com


COOKõS CORNER 

Zucchini Corn Casserole 
From Gladys Guyer 

3 lb. zucchini 

1 can creamed corn 

4 eggs beaten 

4 Tbsp. melted butter 

1 chopped onion 

1 chopped green pepper 

1/4 tsp. salt 

1/4 tsp. pepper 

1 1/2 cups shredded cheddar cheese 

 

Dice the zucchini.  Add corn, eggs, butter, onion, pepper, salt, pepper and 

1/2 the cheese and mix.  Turn it into a buttered 2 qt. casserole dish.  

Sprinkle the remaining cheese over top.  Bake for 40 minutes at 350 

 

Crockpot Potato Sausage Supper 
From Gladys Guyer 

 

4 Med. Potatoes, peeled and sliced 

1 pound smoked sausage or kielbasa cut into 1/2 inch slices 

2 medium onions sliced and separated into rings 

1 can (10 3/4 oz.) cheddar cheese soup undiluted 

1 can (10 3/4 oz.) cream of celery soup undiluted 

1 package (10 oz.) of frozen peas or vegetable of your choice, thawed 

 

In a greased 5-qt. slow cooker layer a third of each of the potatoes, 

sausage, onions and cheese soup.  Repeat layers twice.  Pour celery soup 

over the top and cook on low for 5-6 hours or until potatoes are tender.  

Add peas and cook 30 minutes longer. 

     

                          

Vapor Locks Staff 

Editor:  
Gladys Guyer, 11800 Guyer Rd. Huntingdon, PA 16652 814-667-3796 .... gladys_guyer@yahoo.com 

 

Photographers  
Fred Hammer and Scott Deno 

 

Special Contributors July/August: 

Fred Hammer 

Ralph and Gladys Kepner  

Jackie Forsht  

Don and Carol Foor  

  

Webmaster:  

Scott Deno, 135 Watson Rd. State College 16801   814-238-4031.... nsdeds@hotmail.com 

 

Archivist : 

Jeff Boring, 128 Ingham Dr. Altoona, PA 16601 814-942-3373 borexinc@gmail.com 

 

Appointed Committees: 

Audit:  Emery Turner  

Nominating:  Scott Deno and Jeff Boring 

 

ALLEGHENY MOUNTAIN REGION WEBSITE  ............... www.aaca.org/allegheny 

 

AACA NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS  HERSHEY,  PA .................... www.aaca.org 

501 West Governor R. Hershey, PA 17031 -- Phone 717-534-1910 

 

1951 Founding Officers 
 

Regional Director ï William E. Swigart, Jr. 

Secretary / Treasurer ï William A Huff, Jr. 

Advisory Committee ï George W. Brisbin, David T. Davis, Paul K. Good, Carl  

E.Henderson, G. Bland Hoke, E.J. Leap, Fred Samuel, E.T. Studebaker 

 

 

Vapor Locks is the official; publication of the Allegheny Mountain Region, 

AACA, Inc., a non-profit club.  It is published by and for the members of the 

Allegheny Mountain Region on a bi-monthly basis.  January, March, May, July, 

September, and November. 
 

Membership in Allegheny Mountain Region, AACA. Please contact any officer 

or club member.  Membership is $15.00 for a single or joint (husband and wife).  

You must include your AACA National number. 
 

Advertising cost in Vapor Locks. One sixth page $12.00 and one third page 

$24.00 per year. 
 

Classified Ads: For Sale or Wanted are Free of charge to members.  Please 

include Name, Price (if selling), Phone and E-mail Address. 
 

Articles in this newsletter may be reprinted, providing proper credit is given. 

 

 

 

mailto:nsdeds@hotmail.com


The Presidentôs Message 
Greetings!  The abundance of summer rains have not 

dampened our clubôs driving spirit.  There have been two 

tours, a picnic, cars shows and our monthly ócookôs night 

outô.  Thank you to all those club members that made those 

events a success. 
 

We had two-day tour to Jennerstown, an on-track spin, 

good food, an added car show and ï a thunderstorm!  

Thanks to Fred and Nina Hammer for planning the tour 

and the Denoôs for taking the wagon-master role. 
 

Next, on the calendar was a one-day Mystery Tour.  A colorful presentation at the 

Friday Bison ranch, inquisitive lamas, a wonderful car tour, dinner at the 

Freidman home and ï a thunderstorm!  Thanks to Fred and Nina for planning the 

tour and the Freidmanôs for a very inviting time at their home.  I understand 

Charlene spent three days working on the food and it showed. 
 

Our Region sponsored a table at the 1
st
 annual Burnout Cancer Vehicle Show at 

the Jaffa Shrine.  It was a wonderful turn-out and provided a large donation to an 

important cause.  Iôm certain it will continue in the future. 
 

The annual Swigart Meet had an enormous turnout.  There were a large number of 

excellent show cars on display.  Judging for First and Second place was a toss-up 

in most classesé and there were no thunderstorms! 
 

The monthly óCookôs Night Outô continues to draw a crowd.  Check the VL 

schedule for future locations.  
 

By the time you receive this issue of Vapor Locks the Winchester VA 3-day Tour 

will be completed.  More on the tour elsewhere in this issue of VL. 
 

September brings us two events.  First, several club members will be enjoying the 

Glidden Tour in Defiance Ohio.  They will relay their experiences in the next VL.  

After that we have AMR's biggest show of the year at Delgrossoôs, a great day and 

something for everyone to enjoy at the Park.  Jackie and Bill Forsht will once 

again host the show.  They do a spectacular job! 
 

In October thereôs the Eastern Fall Meet in Hershey and our Annual Fall Dinner.  

With Board approval it will be held at Mountain View Country Club (former Elks 

Club in Boalsburg, PA) on October 5, 2014.  The Country Club is newly 

renovated and now operated by Ramada.  Plan to attend and bring an old car. 
 

Finally, our friends in the Bedford Region have a couple of events planned. More 

information is in this VL.  Try to support their Region as they support our events. 
 

Thereôs still plenty of events and weather left to get the old cars out. 
 

Enjoy the ride! 

Ernie 

 

Allegheny Mountain Region Board Meeting  
Patton Twp. Building, State College, PA 

August 10, 2014 

 
     The Board of Directors of the Allegheny Mountain Region held their 

meeting on August 10, 2014 at the Patton Township Building, State 

College. 

 

     Board members in attendance were: President Ernest Romanini, Vice 

President Scott Deno, Randy Clemens, Paula Clemens, Bill Guyer, Cathy 

Searer, Pete Searer, Robert Struble Harry Whitman, Treasurer and Vapor 

Locks Editor Gladys Guyer and Secretary Pat Swigart and Region 

members Gail Whitman and Fred Hammer.     

 

     Board members absent:  Jeff Boring and Micki Loy. 

      

     The meeting was called to order at 2:05 P.M. by President Romanini. 

 

     The minutes of the July 13
th
 meeting were read by Gladys Guyer.  An 

amendment to the minutes was discussed and upon motion of Scott, 

seconded by Randy the amendment was approved.   Minutes were 

approved upon motion of Randy, seconded by Scott.  Motion carried.     

 

     The Financial Report was given by Treasurer Guyer.  Gladys presented 

the Financial Report which included the regular checking account and the 

Founders Tour account.  Upon motion of Paula, seconded by Scott, the 

Financial Report was received and will be filed for audit. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Memorial Day Show  

     Gladys informed the group that the Boalsburg Museum has received 

their check.   

 

Schedule of Events 

     The schedule of events for this year was discussed.   See the schedule in 

this issue. 

 

     The Fall Dinner will be held on October 5 at the old Elks Club in State 

College.  They charge $175.00 for the room.  The meal will be $20.00 for 

a Chicken and London Broil buffet.  The region will pay for the room and 

the appetizers.  The board meeting will be at 2:00 P.M., Social 3:00 P.M. 

Dinner 4:00 P.M. and the Annual Meeting following dinner. Upon motion 

of Paula, seconded by Pete, the Fall Dinner will be scheduled by President 

Ernie. 



AMR  Board Meeting Page 2 
 

Burnout Cancer 

     This car show was held in Altoona with a great show and a tremendous 

turnout.  The region presented a trophy for this event.  Several board 

members attended. 

Del Grosso Show 

     Bill Forsht has a car for the show dash plaque.  We have six $25.00 gift 

cards and will purchase $300.00 more in $20.00 denomination and two 

more $25.00 ones from Sheetz.  Upon motion of Pete, seconded by Cathy 

these will be purchased. 

  

NEW BUSINESS 
Nominating Committee 

     The names of members who will be on the ballot for the Board of 

Directors will be published in the next copy of the Vapor Locks.  Those 

decisions will be announced at the Annual Meeting in October.      

 

Cookôs Night Out 

     The places for the Cookôs Night Out were discussed and will be listed 

in Vapor Locks.  This event has been very successful. 

 

Upcoming Tours 

     Fred Hammer gave a report on the upcoming Winchester Tour and 

several other tours he is planning.  Fred has put a lot of work into these 

tours and they are always lots of fun.  It was suggested that members try to 

attend even if it is only a one day tour. 

 

Adjournment 

     Upon motion of Bob Struble, seconded by Harry Whitman, the meeting 

was adjourned at 4:05 P.M. 

 

 

                                             Respectfully submitted, 

 

                                    

                                                            Patricia B. Swigart, Secretary  

 
 

 
 

 

 

2014 Calendar of Events 
   

September 17 ñCookôs Night Outò Marzonies, Bellewood, PA 

September 21-26 Glidden Tour Defiance, OH 

September 28 Delgrosso Show 

October 5 Board meeting at the Mountain View Country Club 

October 5  Fall Dinner at the Mountain View Country Club 

October 5 Allegheny Mountain Regions Annual Meeting 

October 15 ñCookôs Night Outò Shawnee's Restaurant in 

Petersburg, PA 

November 19 ñCookôs Night Outò Quaker State Oil and Lube in 

State College, PA 

December 7 Christmas Party, Barry and Marlene Halbritters Laurel 

Lodge, Altoona, PA 

December 17 ñCookôs Night Outò Friendly's Restaurant in 

Altoona, PA 
 

Additional Area Events 
 

September 21 Punxsy Car Show, Marion Center, Info contact Carl 

Clevenger at 724-479-8796 

October 1 - 5 Fall Carlisle 

October 9 ï 12 Hershey Meet 

October 11  Bedford Fall Foliage Festival, Bedford, PA 

October 11  Car Show, Mill Hall, PA.  11:00 - 3:00  Info contact  

    Taylor at tbleitzell@gmail.com or 570-660-1286 

 

 

Glidden Tour  2014 
Sponsored by the Defiance Chapter of the VMCCA 

Defiance, Ohio 

September 21-26 

 

There are several members participating in Glidden Tour this year.  They 

will have a great story to report when they return. 

 

Be safe and have a great tour!! 

 

 

mailto:tbleitzell@gmail.com


From The Edit or  

 

WOW September is here.  Summer has gone by 

quickly but hopefully there will be many more nice 

days to get out with car club friends and drive the old 

cars. 

 

Bill and I participated in the Jennerstown, Mystery 

and Winchester Tour and had a FABULOUS time on all of them. 

 

As you read this issue of Vapor Locks you see a lot of information for 

the Region.  Included will be your registration for the Delgrosso Show, 

and the Fall dinner.  A list of candidates for the Board of Directors 

election and your Ballot to take part in choosing the new Board 

members.  There will be tour reports and a lot more club activities.  In 

other words there will be lots to read so I won't hold you back, get 

reading. 

 
Meet you in the next issue or better yet I will meet you at the club's next 

event. 

 

Gladys 

 

 

  ATTENTION     

 

Board of Directors, Past Presidents and 

Officers of Allegheny Mountain Region.   
 

Your presence is requested at the 

Annual Meeting on October 5, 2014.  

It will be held at the Mountain View 

Country Club, Boalsburg PA 

Cover Car Story 
by Ralph and Gladys Kepner 

A Barn Find 

This is the story of Ralph and Gladys Kepners 1968 
 

My name is "Miss Concours".  I was built by GM in Baltimore, MD on 

August 13, 1968.  I had to wait for my interior because the upholstery 

supplier was in Memphis, where Martin Luther King was assassinated and 

the city was closed for one week.   
 

My builder GM decided to fit me with a Buick, Pontiac, or Olds interior 

and I was sent to a GM Dealer, Emerick Chevrolet in Manchester, Pa for 

sale.   
 

My very first owner was Ida Feister of York, PA purchased me on August 

17, 1968.  I gave my new owner many fun miles in my sporty 4-door 

hardtop with a V-8 engine.   
 

On September 20, 1985 I left the Feister home and was sold to the 

Dowling family.  They liked my sporty body and drove me a total of 

34,000 miles.  
 

Shortly after my inspection in April of 1988 my owner decided to give me 

a rest.  I was placed in an old barn with nothing else - no hay, straw, or 

animals.  It was really quiet.  I was prepped for a long rest and was 

completely covered with a tarp.   
 

In October 2013, the Dowling's decided to sell me to someone who could 

care for me.  This is when the Dowling's went to visit Ralph Kepner's 

Welding Shop and talked about getting me a new home.  They wanted 

someone who would drive and take good care of me and enjoy my antique 

status by showing me at old car shows.   
 

Ralph and Gladys purchased me and increased their collection.  Ralph and 

Lewey along with Lewey's buddy helped to move me one rainy Saturday 

to Ralph's weld shop.   
 

The first thing Ralph and his friend Jerry did was drain all of my old fluids 

and replace them with new ones.  They tried to start me but I balked until 

they replaced my points.  Now I was ready to run, started right up and 

purred like a kitten.   

 

With a little TLC of my body and with the help of Les, Gladys and Ralph, 

I would be show worthy and act like an elegant show antique car.  

 

 



Cover Story Con't 
 

Ralph and Gladys have found records that show the 1968 Concours 

Chevelle was made only in 1968 with 800 made in the 4 door hardtop and 

only 8 was made with the 307 engine.  In 1969, the Chevelle station 

Wagon was the Concours Model and no 4 - door hardtops were made from 

1968 on the GM history of Chevelle. 

 

I am still living with Ralph and Gladys and love to be taken to shows. 

 

Thank you Ralph and Gladys for sharing your car story! 

 

 

 

" Quote of the Day"  
ñTrue friends are like diamonds ï bright, beautiful, valuable, and 

always in style.ò  
Nicole Richie 

ñ 

 

 

~Welcome ~ 
New Members  

 

President Romanini, the Board of Directors and members would like 

to welcome you to the Allegheny Mountain Region.  We hope you will 

join us at future events. 
 

 

Dick and Cindy Ryan   Cars:  1931 Model A Ford Coupe 

2531 Old 6th Ave. Rd.       1969 Plymouth Barracuda 

Altoona, PA 
Recommended by Bill Loy 

 

David and Carol Peterman  Cars: 1951 Ford Sedan, 1969 Ford GT 

1106 E         1974 Gold Duster 

Bellewood, PA 16617     1950 Chevy Coupe 

 
Recommended by Randy Clemens 

Cookôs Night Out  
 

Below are the scheduled dates for ñCookôs Night 

Outò.  Reservations are not required but are greatly 

appreciated.  This helps the coordinator with the 

restaurant seating.  Beside each date you will see the 

name of the coordinator and phone number.  Please 

give them a call if you know in advance that you 

can attend.  Bring the old car and join in. 
 

 

Schedule 
3

rd
 Wednesday each month at 6:30 

 

September 17  Marzoniôs Restaurant , Bellwood, PA 

Contact Person, Paula Clemens at 814-215-5949 

 

October 15  Shawnee's Restaurant in Petersburg, PA 

 Contact person Pat Swigart at 814-251-2299 

 

November 19 Quaker State and Lube in State College, PA 

 Contact person Scott Deno at 814-238-4031 

 

December 17 Friendly's Restaurant in Altoona, PA 

 Contact Person, Paula Clemens at 814-215-5949 

 

  

                                    

 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/74511.Nicole_Richie
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=MFwORnTgeHYzjM&tbnid=DUL_laoqSzASzM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.keyposters.com/posters/schonbergtodaysmenu.html&ei=ncsDVIWSJdD3yQSY8YH4Bw&bvm=bv.74115972,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNGyvriqJj_vUFbe6U2BcZd25djW8A&ust=1409621001966052


JENNERSTOWN 

SPEEDWAY  

TWO -DAY  

TOUR  

July 26 and July 27, 2014  

Saturday morning, 9:00 a.m., Scott and Ellen Deno; Gail and Harry Whitman; 

Bill and Gladys Guyer accompanied by grandson Will as well as Ernie 

Romanini arrived at Eat n Parks parking lot and were greeted by Fred and 

Nina Hammer.  Due to a serious back problem, Fred and Nina were very 

disappointed that they were not able to lead the tour.  Fred was confident that 

Scott and Ellen Deno would do a great job filling in for him.  After a bit of 

socializing in the parking lot the group departed for Altoona. 
 

We arrived in Bellwood and realized we had extra time so the "guys" decided 

to make a stop at Surplus City.  A few purchases were made and we were off 

to Friendly's Restaurant.  Bill and Mickie Loy and Pat Swigart were waiting 

for our arrival to join them for lunch and tour with the group.  Lunch was 

delicious and before it was completed Al and Mary Ingham arrived.  We had a 

super server and she informed us that we would get free ice cream.  Harry was 

thrilled and maybe everyone else was too.  Friendly's had every kind of ice 

cream and every kind of topping you could possible want.  Healthy was not a 

term used for dessert.  
 

Yes, it was1:05 and we were right on schedule.  The Deno's, Whitman's, 

Guyer's, Loy's, Ingham's, Ernie and Pat resumed our journey to 

Jennerstown.  The "group" travelled up and down and all around on a very 

enjoyable drive.  
 

We entered Jennerstown at 3:00 and made our way to the Days Inn to check 

in.  It was here that Bill and Judy Lloyd, Don and Carol Foor as well as the 

Guyer's son-in-law and granddaughter arrived to connect with the group.  The 

"group" had no problems thus far.  Everyone made our way to our rooms and 

wouldn't you know there is always one room key that doesn't work.  This time 

it was Pat's.  After several tries to enter, Bill Loy rescued her by getting 

management.  A room change was made and Pat had a room and a key that 

worked!  We did a quick freshen up before heading to the racetrack. 
 

At the speedway we were met by manager Rob Beck and guided to our 

parking area.  Scott retrieved all our tickets (remember Allegheny Mountain 

Region was paying for members tickets).  We of course had to check out the 

food court and some grabbed sandwiches, fries, drinks etc.  Great seats were 

located and everyone sat together and watched the "warm up" and took a 

group picture.  
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At last the race began.  Boy those cars can go fast.  Later we went back to our 

cars, got lined up and waited to enter the speedway for a tour of the pit area 

andéé.the chance to drive on the track.  We were waved into the track area 

and were showed where to park. The information we learned in the pit area 

was very informative and interesting.  Now we were ready to the run on the 

track.  The group was led by the pace car that guided us around the track.  

They did not want any speeders!  The only problem ensued on the track was in 

the Guyer's car.  The fuss was over which grandchild, Lily or Will got to sit by 

the window to wave to the spectators.  Of course both wanted to sit in the 

"best spot".  Pappy and Dad had to take care of the situation (Gladys was 

riding with Pat).  The remedy was each child got to ride by the window on 

half the track.  This was an important ride for Lily and Will that will be talked 

about for years.  Twenty years from now I can hear them saying" remember 

the time we got to ride around Jennerstown Speedway with Pappy?  "Kids!"   

 

Guided off the track and back to our parking, we headed back to the race.  Oh 

No!!!!! I feel a few sprinkles of rain.  We hoped it would be a quick shower 

and quit.  Well, it showered for a little while and then it hit.  Rain, rain, and 

more  rain.  The remainder of the race got cancelled.  We were disappointed of 

the cancellation but were grateful to be invited and were able to see and do 

what we did.  Everyone was absolutely great to us! 

 

Well we couldn't see any more of the race so we headed back to Days Inn.  A 

few decided to grab a bite to eat, Al and Mary left for home and the rest of the 

group went back to the Days Inn. 

 

We did just what you would expect on a tour.  Socialize, snack, drink and 

more socializing before we turned in for the night. 
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Sunday morning everyone had breakfast and yes Fred, there was delicious 

waffles.  Some overnight rain drops were glistening on the cars so those drops 

were taken care of before leaving. 

 
Did Scott wipe all the cars? 

Photo from Don and Carol Foor 

 

Al knew of a car show near Patton so the travel plans were adjusted to stop by 

the show.  Yes, we were ready to leave so the cars grouped.  I can tell you the 

buddy system could be improved.  You see Bill and I got stuck at all the red 

lights and the group faded out of site.  Great, there we were no antique cars in 

site so we just kept driving.  As we came to a sign that said Rt. 219 was ahead 

what should we do?  Did the group get on that Route?  Which way should we 

go?  Before we had to make a decision Gail called to see where we were.  The 

"group" were several miles up route 219 before we were noticed missing.  Pat 

and Gail saw the Guyer's car was not with the group and everyone needed to 

pull over.  Scott was tried to be reached on his cell, no answer.  They tried 

Ellen's cell, No answer.  No worries, Pat sped her 1986 Johnson up by the 

Deno's and got them to pull over.  Scott and Ellen had the top down on Ellen's 

Corvette so they could not hear their phones but as soon as they were aware of 

the missing Guyers, Scott pulled over and the rest of the cars followed and 

would wait.  I can tell you that when we got on 219, Bill had the peddle to the 

metal and Gladys knows without a doubt their Dart can go at least 80mph and 

more.  It was not long until we saw the group in site and we were all together 

again.  No harm done. 

 

We continued on country roads enjoying the scenery and arrived at the Car 

Show.  It was a bit warm, but that didn't stop the guys from looking at the cars 

and while the girls retreated to the shade. 
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Since it was way past the time we were to be at Hosses, some ate sandwiches.  

The Guyers left the show to go home, they had a Birthday Party to attend.  
 

After some time, the rest were ready to leave. They knew of an ice cream 

place a couple of miles down the road and wouldn't miss that.  Pat was 

delayed leaving and not being familiar with the area, she did not know where 

to go.  Where was that buddy system?  Some nice people gave her directions 

and she made it for ice cream.   
 

With ice cream in their bellies the group headed for Altoona.  Everything went 

smoothly until the Lloyd's car lost its brakes going down Wopsy Mountain.  

Bill maneuvered the car into low and slowly went down the mountain into 

Altoona.   The Foor's travelled behind Bill and Judy and the Lloyds made it 

home safely. 
 

Fred did an excellent job planning the tour and we were very sorry that he and 

Nina could not go.  Everyone had a great time and are ready to attend the next 

tour, "The Mystery Tour'. 
 

THANK YOU FRED!!!!!!!  

 

25 Years  

With Delgrosso  

 

This is the 25th year that Delgrosso 

has sponsored Allegheny Mountain 

Region's Car Show.  The show began 

in 1989 with a show field of 84 beautiful cars.   
 

The success of the 1989 show paved the way for the Region the next 24 

years of shows.  The Allegheny Mountain Region has become an 

important part of the Delgrosso Harvestfest. 
 

The Delgrosso family has been very very good to the Region.  They 

continue to donate gift boxes of their wonderful sauces as well as passes 

which are presented to every car attending the show.   
 

The average over the last 25 years has been 100 cars.  That is 100 boxes of 

sauces given at each show.  Do the math and you will get 2500 boxes of 

sauce.  That is a lot of sauce!! 
 

Join everyone and let's make the 2014 show the biggest we have ever had!! 
 

 

http://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/7/7b/Delgrossosparklogo.jpg


MYSTERY TOUR 
August 3, 2014 

Sunday afternoon August 3 

a group of antique car 

enthusiasts met at Eat n 

Park, North Atherton Street, 

State College for an 

unknown destinations on a 

Mystery Tour.  Although 

Fred planned the tour he 

was still having back 

problems so we were in the 

capable hands of Ernie 

Romanini.  Thank you Fred 

and Ernie. 
 

Off we went travelling on back roads enjoying the sites until we reached 

our first destination, the Friday Bison Ranch located near Sandy Ridge.  

Sam Friday, the owner of the ranch showed us the bison and he was a 

walking encyclopedia of information on them. We learned a lot about 

these great animals from Sam who had a unique way of telling the story.  
 

After seeing the bison up close and personal, we were invited into his 

home.  Sam's house is like a museum of animal history and his collection 

was one of a kind. Again we learned a lot of information about each item 

and could touch everything.   
 

We thanked Sam for his hospitality but had to depart the ranch so our 

group went back to our leisurely drive.  We stopped along the drive and 

viewed the llamas from a nearby 

farm.  The llamas thought we had 

food so they met us at the fence.  

Perhaps thinking what kind of 

nuts are these people and why is 

there no food. 
 

Back on the road we cruised to 

the last stop of the Mystery Tour, 

Ed and Charlene Friedman's 

estate located next to the 

mountain.  A gorgeous 

home/ranch/car museum all on 

the same property.  Fred and Nina joined us at the Friedman's and 
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enjoyed the final destination with 

us. Upon our arrival, Ed met us 

and guided us to his garage (not 

like garages I have seen) and 

showed us his collection of 

beautiful automobiles.  Outside we 

indulged in appetizers and a 

variety of drinks.  The threat of 

rain (it seems like every tour we 

have it rains and this one was no 

different) so Ed thought we should 

head to his house (I would 

classify it as a mansion) before 

the rain arrived.  We made it and 

then it did rain.   
 

Charleen welcomed us and 

prepared a delicious dinner for 

everyone to enjoy.  We had no 

problem with the food or the 

phenomenal view and the 

surroundings. 
 

After dinner, President Romanini 

conducted a Mystery Drawing for three Sheetz gift cards.  The lucky 

winners were Cathy Searer, Ellen Deno and Gladys Guyer. 

Socializing continued until it 

was time to leave.   

 

Everyone would like to say 

THANK YOU to Ed and 

Charleen for inviting us to your 

home and the wonderful 

hospitality.  It was the perfect 

ending destination to the 2014 

Mystery Tour!!   

 
 

Everyone had a great afternoon! 

 

THANKS FRED AND ERNIE!!  

 
One of us should be able to fix this! 

 

 
Last mile of the Journey 

 

 
Antique cars everywhere you look! 

 

 
Livin it with the Lloyds  

 

 
 Host Ed Freidman with Ernie and Bill 

 



50th Anniversary  
Celebration  

Ft. Bedford Region 
AACA 

 
 

Bedford Fall Foliage Parade 
Saturday, October 11, 2014 

 

The Fort Bedford Region is celebrating their 50th Anniversary as part of 

the Bedford Fall Foliage Weekend. 

 

Allegheny Mountain Region has been invited to attend this monumental 

occasion and participate in the Antique Car Parade and festivities. 

 

Check-in:  10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the Bedford High School Parking 

Lot.  Plaques to the first 100 qualifying antique cars 1989 or older 

 

Luncheon:   11:00 - 1:00 at the Bedford Middle School Cafeteria.  Two 

free lunch tickets with each pre-registered antique car. 

 

AMR members are also invited to a celebration at the Ford Garage at  

Parade:  2:00 p.m. 

 

Registration Deadline September 30. 

 

Registration information, Pat Hensel 814-356-3313 or our own Emery and 

Shelah Turner eandsturner@centurylink.net. 

 

 

Congratulations  

Fort Bedford Region, AACA  

On your 50th Anniversary. 
 

 

JUST FOR THOUGHT 
A TRUE STORY by Malcolm Forbes 

 

A lady in a faded gingham dress and her husband, dressed in homespun 

threadbare suit, stepped off the train in Boston, and walked timidly without an 

appointment into the Harvard University President's outer office. 
 

The secretary could tell in a moment that such backwoods, country hicks had 

no business at Harvard & probably didn't even deserve to be in Cambridge.  

"We'd like to see the president," the man said softly. "He'll be busy all day," 

the secretary snapped. "We'll wait," the lady replied.  
 

For hours the secretary ignored them, hoping that the couple would finally 

become discouraged and go away. They didn't, and the secretary grew 

frustrated and finally decided to disturb the president, even though it was a 

chore she always regretted.  "Maybe if you see them for a few minutes, they'll 

leave," she said to him!  
 

He sighed in exasperation and nodded.  Someone of his importance obviously 

didn't have the time to spend with them, and he detested gingham dresses and 

homespun suits cluttering up his outer office.  The president, stern faced and 

with dignity, strutted toward the couple.  
 

The lady told him, "We had a son who attended Harvard for one year. He 

loved Harvard. He was happy here. But about a year ago, he was accidentally 

killed.  My husband and I would like to erect a memorial to him, somewhere 

on campus."  
 

The president wasn't touched. He was shocked.  "Madam," he said, gruffly, 

"we can't put up a statue for every person who attended Harvard and died. If 

we did, this place would look like a cemetery."  "Oh, no," the lady explained 

quickly. "We don't want to erect a statue.  We thought we would like to give a 

building to Harvard."  
 

The president rolled his eyes. He glanced at the gingham dress and homespun 

suit, then exclaimed, "A building! Do you have any earthly idea how much a 

building costs?  We have over seven and a half million dollars in the physical 

buildings here at Harvard."  
 

For a moment the lady was silent.  The president was pleased. Maybe he could 

get rid of them now.  The lady turned to her husband and said quietly, "Is that 

all it cost to start a university?  Why don't we just start our own?  Her husband 

nodded. The president's face wilted in confusion and bewilderment.  Mr. and 

Mrs. Leland Stanford got up and walked away, traveling to Palo Alto, 

California where they established the university that bears their name, 

Stanford University, a memorial to a son that Harvard no longer cared about.  
 

You can easily judge the character of others by how they treat those who they 

think can do nothing for them 

 

  



 
 

Lookin' Up  

     By Bernie Golias,  

VP-Library & Research Center 

 

Thereôs a lot of exciting and positive 

developments taking place in the Library & 

Research Center. The Bookmobileôs 

restoration is moving along nicely and will be 

utilized as a great educational and marketing 

tool; updates to the website gives it a fresh 

look that welcomes its member guests to 

participate in research and a growing 

commitment of our Friends group.  
 

I think most patrons would be surprised to learn how many of the services 

and programs they enjoy are supported by the Friends. Please share your 

ideas as to how we can creatively promote our Library by raising 

awareness and increasing membership. We are continuously growing and 

your help with some specific hands on work is vital.  

 

As a reminder, research is available on and off site and as a member you 

have 1.5 hours (90 minutes) of free research available to you. If you canôt 

make a personal visit you can request services on line at 

www.aacalibrary.org. If you havenôt stopped by the Libraryôs web site 

recently, please do so; itôs lookinô up. They even have a new logo.  

 

With its ever growing inventory the Library is in need of financial support 

to carry out its purpose; that is to complete digitization of files, movies and 

miscellaneous periodicals, so they can be used by its members more 

efficiently. The library is looking for pre-war automotive sales literature, 

periodicals and quality historical memorabilia. Donôt forget about our 

endowment and planned giving programs. These areas are vital to the 

continued existence and growth of the Libraryôs future.  

 

For more information on becoming a member of the Friends of the Library 

and to learn more about planned giving please contact the Library at 717-

534-9101. 

 

YESTER YEARS NEWS  

"Willard" Automobile  
 Once Manufactured in Bellefonte, PA 

Submitted by Bob Struble 

 

By 1907, a nationwide interest in automobiles was at fever pitch and there 

were some folks who believed they'd replace the horse.   
 

G. Willard Hall decided to build a better version which became the only 

vehicle built in Bellefonte.  The engine was made in what became the Sutton 

Engineering Co. plant.  It was assembled in the frame building on N. Thomas 

St that later became W. Thomas Garage in Bellefonte, PA.  .   
 

In 1908 the first model, a one-cylinder creation which looked like a carriage 

without the horse and was named the "Willard" in honor of its designer, G. 

Willard Hall.  It had a top speed of 8 to 10 mph.  The machines had a very 

poor performance.  The car like hundreds of others that zoomed on the 

horizon quickly dropped out of site without ever attaining any prominence.  

Only two vehicles were made before the sponsors abandoned plans for 

quantity production.  The light delivery vehicle was about $500. 
 

The next version had two-cylinders' and could go up to 20mph.  The engine 

was in a compartment behind the single seat.  It drove the rear wheels by 

means of open sprockets and chains.  The engine was cranked from the rear 

since the "Willard" had no self-commencer.  The wheels resembled carriage 

wheels and tires were of hard rubber to give at least the illusion of better 

riding qualities. The rear was equipped with carriage springs front and rear.  

Two ordinary kerosene carriage lights mounted at each side of the dashboard 

were the only illumination for night driving. 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Hall's first trip in the car was on June 21, 1908.. They left 

Bellefonte at 5:00 a.m. with Williamsport their destination 60 miles away.  

They arrived 8 hours later.  The following day they returned to Bellefonte by 

way of Milton and Lewisburg the total trip being 150 miles. 
 

An automobile in those days caused much interest and excitement.  Some 

people were frightened.  Horses often became unmanageable and ran away.  

Getting fuel along the road was a problem because there were no service 

stations. You bought fuel at the grocery store.  The wise motorist carried and 

extra 2 gallon of gas with him.  
 

Mr. Willard finally sold the "Willard" after it had traveled about 10,000 miles.  

He and others originally planned to build a complete factory for manufacture 

of the automobile.  When they were unable to obtain sufficient capital from 

local business men or create enough interest in outside capital, the project 

ended. 

 



Region Receives "Thank You" 
 

Allegheny Mountain Region received a thank you letter from Rachel 

Wachter the creator of the 1st Cancer Burnout show.  Rachel thanks the 

region for supporting the event.  She was very apprecative of members 

participation for such a good cause 

 

Rachel also extended her thanks to Allegheny Mountain for sponsoring a 

trophy and having a booth. 

 

Rachel would like our Region to participate and support the 2015 2nd 

Annual Burnout Show. 

 

 

Looking Back at 1914 
From Pat Swigart 

 
Louisiana is the last state to require car registration. 

Traffic cones were invented by Charles P. Rudabaker 

Greyhound bus company began its first passenger trips 

The average annual income was $577.  

The average cost of a new car was $500  

Anew house averaged $3,500.  

A gallon of milk (mostly sold by the quart) had a 32 -cent price tag 

A gallon of gas was 12 cents.  

A loaf of bread cost six cents. 
 

 

Just For Laughs  
 

 

A police officer pulls over a driver and informs him that he has just won 

$5,000 in a safety competition, all because he is wearing his seat belt.  

 

"What are you going to do with the prize money?" the officer asks. 

 

The man responds, "I guess I'll go to driving school and get my license". 

 

1st Annual  

Burnout Cancer Show 
 

HUGE SUCCESS  

Info from Jackie Forsht and Ernie Romanini 

 

The 1st Annual Turnout Cancer Car Show was a HUGE success.   

150 cars displayed along with over 50 vendors of all types to keep 

the girls happy and chicken bbq to keep the guys happier yet. There 

were dozens of raffle and silent auction items along with all day 

entertainment.  

 

Allegheny Mountain Region sponsored a trophy for the show and 

President Romanin and Bill Loy were asked to choose the vehicle 

they thought deserved 

our trophy.  Of course 

being an Antique Car 

Club President 

Romanini and Bill Loy 

wanted to chose an 

Antique Vehicle.  

 

Ernie and Bill selected a 

pristine 1987 Chevy 

Silverado Pick-up truck 

4x4 all stock very 

original condition 

47,000 miles very clean, show ready 

and a driver!  It was absolutely 

gorgeous!   
 

The 1987 Silverado is owned by Ed 

Hamilton from Glasgow. 
 

Ed would like to Thank Allegheny 

Mountain Region for the trophy. 
 

Ed drives and enjoys his truck very 

much. 
 

The Region received a nice Thank-You 

from Ed. 

 

 

 


